
 

BILL SUMMARY 
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 Author: Bashore 

 Date: 3/8/2023 

 Impact:  FY24: $9,359,768 decrease  

  in motor vehicle collections 

  FY25: $14,039,652 decrease 

   in motor vehicle collections 

  Administrative Cost: $93,500 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute for HB1389 modifies the formula for determining motor vehicle excise 

tax on vehicle purchases. The tax will be levied on the value of the vehicle, which is determined 

by the actual sales price of the vehicle minus any discounts or trade-in credits.  

 

Currently, the tax is levied on the sales price without regards to any discounts or trade-in credits.  

 

The measure also requires Service Oklahoma to file a report with the Governor, Speaker, 

President Pro Tempore and House and Senate appropriation chairs stating the fiscal impact of the 

motor vehicle excise tax over the previous three fiscal years and future projections of motor 

vehicle excise tax collections. 

 

Prepared By: Quyen Do  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB1389, in its current form, modifies the calculation of motor vehicle excise tax. HB1389 

proposes that the tax be calculated using the value of the vehicle after discounts or credits are 

applied for a trade-in. This measure is expected to decrease state revenues by $9,359,768 in 

fiscal year 2024 and $14,039,652 in fiscal year 2025. There exists an additional administrative 

cost of $93,500 that would be placed on Service Oklahoma. Therefore, there is both a revenue 

impact from the measure and a possible fiscal impact from the measure for increased 

administrative costs. The committee substitute does not alter the fiscal impact.  

 

As provided by Service Oklahoma: 

 



 

 
Prepared By: Zachary Penrod, House Fiscal Staff 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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